February 7, 2007

Valarie Mockabee

Assistant Dean

College of the Arts

152 Hopkins

CAMPUS

Dear Val,

The Department of Art proposes an Honors Course 795H. 

This new course was successfully tested by Professor Massey as a section of our 595 Senior Seminar course, he proposed it as an honors course (595H) and was awarded two years of start up funding, contingent on being approved by the Department and COTA. The focus is on creative activities, visual studies research and presentation of research  and will meet the need for more honors courses in the Department of Art.

Because BA students in 595 have a group exhibition, the Art Chair felt that there was a fatal conflict with our regular 595, and thus requested a rewrite so that this honors course would be offered under a new number. You suggested 795H, which makes this course an appropriate companion to 783H courses already underway for our honors project students. 

Professor Massey feel that a core intent of the course is to help people with their project proposals, but that the essence of the course content is that it affords honors students an intradisciplanary dialogue between the various Art department areas (painting, sculpture, art tech, ceramics, glass, printmaking, photography) as opposed to our present practice of letting students function completely unaware of how their peers resolve problems until the final exhibition.

We are looking forward to this addition to our honors offerings and believe it will have a positive impact on student work in the Department as a whole.

Sincerely,

Richard Harned

Professor, Department of Art

